
Happy February Burlington Shag Club!

I hope you are taking advantage of a great line up of DJs on our Friday Shag 
Nights.  Rick Turner kicked off our first Friday night of the year and what a turn out! 
Rick kept the dance floor full throughout the night with some great tunes. Next up 
was Brent Lloyd at our first business meeting and then Chigger Woods for a

fantastic re-up party. Andrea Loy, BSC secretary and her reup committee, knocked it out of the park 
with 145 in attendance.  Our Friday shag nights feature the best beach, boogie and blues music with 
some great shagging on the dance floor.  The DJ lineup for February is equally as awesome with 
Steve Carter, Bill Moore, Furman Dominick and John Williford on deck. Come on out and enjoy 
your favorite shag tunes, new floors and new wall art creating a North Myrtle Beach club vibe. 
Thanks to our DJ chair, Jack Oakley, for scheduling the best DJs around.

We have a change in our 2023 officers.  Baxter Sellars stepped down as Sergeant of Arms.  Baxter, 
we are grateful for your dedicated service to BSC.  The members elected Jack Oakley to fill the 
Sergeant at Arms vacancy at the January business meeting.  Congratulations Jack! 

Mid-Winter SOS was a blast! Ocean Drive and Main St in North Myrtle Beach were buzzin’ with 
shaggers yearning to get their beach club fix. Mother nature teased us with some unseasonable 
warm weather for a few days before reminding us that it was indeed January. It was cold outside but 
the shag scene inside was hot with great music, great shagging, friendship reunions, cold beer and 
fried bologna.  Life is good!  

Spring Safari SOS is just around the corner. And Burlington Shag Club is once again busy working 
on our parade float entry for the Spring Safari parade. We welcome all members to participate in 
this fun club event.  Contact Kim Sellars your SOS parade float chair for information on how you 
can be a sponsor or participate. Burlington Shag Club has won FIFTEEN 1st place float awards for 
“Best Shag Theme”.  Be a part of this great tradition and help us bring home number SIXTEEN!

Burlington Shag Club had the honor of being a part of “Celebration of Life” for the legendary radio 
icon, Ed Weiss, host of the syndicated radio show “On the Beach with Charlie Brown” which airs on 
over 40 radio stations throughout the Carolinas, Virginia and Georgia. Ed Weiss was instrumental in 
making beach music the unique genre that it is today.  Performing at this event were Mike Taylor, 
Allie Privette, Jim Quick, Craig Woodard, Clint Horton, Karen Clayton, Jackie Gore, and Rhonda 
McDaniel.  DJs Chad Sain and Mike Worley were the MCs with special memories shared by Julian 
Fowler, Ken Knox, Gailes Stuckey, Sylvia Hatchell, Carson Johnson, Peter Carpenter and many 
more. The afternoon was filled with great performances, funny stories and heart-warming memories. 
We want to thank Suz Weiss, Ed’s lovely wife of 51 years for allowing BSC, DJ Rick Turner and Rack 
N Rolls to celebrate this special event with you.

A quick reminder of upcoming dates:
• February 1 Beginner Shag classes begin.  6:30pm on 4 consecutive Wednesdays.  Registration:  

6:15pm.
• February 3 Line dance class begins at 6pm. We will learn Cowboi Boogie and Mr. Sexy Man.
• February 10 and 24 Intermediate Shag class begins at 6pm.  Bud Catoe will be teaching the Pivot.
• February 17 7pm, BSC business meeting. Please come out and support the club at the meeting.

Together let’s make it a great year of dancing, fun and fellowship! 

Darlene Oakley, President 
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DJ Schedule
Friday nights, 7:00pm

Attention:

BSC’s February 

business meeting is 

scheduled for Friday 

night, 7pm on 

February 17th.

Hope to see you 

there!



Spring Safari is being held April 13-23, 2023, and the Parade will be riding down 
Main St/Ocean Dr on the last Saturday, April 22nd.
Our second parade float meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 6:00pm on Feb 2 at 
Rack & Rolls. Saturday workshops will start soon for construction/beads (or 
something else) and T-shirt orders. Hope to see you there!  

Kim Sellars – Parade Float Chair

Steppin Out Shag Club, our 
sister club in Eden, is 
holding their annual 

Mardi Gras ‘AREA’ Party 
very soon! It will be held 

at the Elks Lodge in 
Reidsville NC. Mark your 

calendars for March 25th 
and watch for a flyer by 
email and social media!



BSC COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON DATE

Re-Up Party Andrea Loy and Karen Byrd 1/27/23

2023 SOS Parade Float Kim Sellars 4/22/23

Area Shag Club Luau
Kim Dawson and 

Andrea Loy
TBD

2023 Benefit Event Car 

Show
Buddy and Robin Richardson 8/12/23

Member Appreciation 

Party
Officers and Board TBD

Halloween Party Jo and Lee Meyers 10/27/23

*Charity Fund Raiser 

(Woodside)
Amber Allen TBD

*Boston Butt Rick Turner TBD

Christmas Party Mary and Ronnie Gregory 12/02/23

Nominations Buddy and Robin Richardson
Begin in 

September

Hall of Fame Mary and Ronnie Gregory
Begin in 

Aug/Sept

Dance Lessons Jack Oakley ongoing

Membership and Roster Andrea Loy ongoing

50/50 Allen Roney ongoing

DJ Jack Oakley ongoing

Facebook Darlene & Jack Oakley ongoing

Historian Mary Gregory ongoing

SOS Cards Kim Sellars ongoing

Newsletter Editor Kim Sellars ongoing

Sunshine News Lucy DuVall ongoing

Website Mary Gregory ongoing

Communications Team Darlene Oakley ongoing

*Requires membership approval for 2023





DJ Schedule
Friday nights, 7:00pm



2023 SOS Cards for are available to purchase 
through the Shag Club for $30. Please see Kim 

Sellars or Mary Gregory to get your card. 

Newsletter Deadline for the March Shag 
Rag is February 24th. Please email any 

items you want to be considered for 
publication to maxkim63@aol.com.

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/burlingtonshagclub
http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
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Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Calendar of Events

February 2023

BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  
Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC

Burlington Shag Club
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